Idaho State Racing Commission Meeting
July 21, 2010
Meridian, Id
Mike Bosen called to order 2:05 pm.  Mike Bosen, Ted Hoffman and Paul J Schneider were present.
Mike Bosen said the invocation.   Thanks for America and our industry.  Grateful to those who preserve our freedom.  Bless Idaho and out industry.  Help us remain forever free.  Help us be kind and smart and thoughtful.  We’re struggling.  Pray for help and guidance.
Bosen:  Item #3 reports from HBPA regarding horsemen’s group.  Turn that over to Mia Murphy.  
Murphy:  I thought all the groups would make a report based on the motion last week.  Are there other groups that would like to comment?  I’d like them to go first.
Doug Michelson:  I’ll defer to Vaughn Fisher.  
Vaughn Fisher:  I represent several members of the HBPA including Doug Michelson and Clayton Russell. I’ve requested info from the HBPA.  I have nothing else to say.  I wish I could report more.
Paul J Schneider:  Have you received information?
Vaughn Fisher:  No, the time by Idaho code has not yet run.
Mia Murphy:  We received that yesterday afternoon.
Mike Bosen:  You’ve received no response in less than 24 hours.
Mia Murphy:  We’re fine with producing the documents.  They have 15 business days.  We will respond by 8/10.  Am I to understand there’s no report from ITA or IQHA?
Vaughn Fisher:  I don’t represent ITA nor IQHA.  I represent Russell and Michelson.  I’m waiting to see if we get a response to have discussion.
Mia Murphy:  Saturday 8:00 am, here’s the invitation.  We are asking all horsemen we can contact throughout the state, engage in the meeting, input to the agreements.  This should have sent out yesterday.  We figured that’s about 2 weeks that should allow and again we’re providing the facility.  We want everybody to come and talk with us about the contract.  Unified decision regarding the contract.  Forward as all horsemen.  Figure out a negotiating team maybe one from each organization.
Mike Bosen:  Dates and location?
Mia Murphy:  Saturday, August 7th, meeting will start at 8:00 am east of the old Red Lion.  2900 W. Chinden.  Breakfast will start at 8:00 am.   We would ask that it just be horsemen.  Nobody bring anybody else along.  The horsemen just need to have frank discussions.  
Paul J Schneider:  Open to all horsemen’s groups.
Mia Murphy:  Yep, everybody
Ted Hoffman:  Whether they have run in the past or note.
Mia Murphy:  Whoever wants to come.  Commissioner Hoffman and I had a telephone conversation.  The 2nd thing he said very profound, led me to recommend this.  The way the horsemen treat each other.  Old arguments.  Get together and act as horsemen instead of continuing with these unproductive scenarios.
Paul J Schneider:  Will disuss draft agreements?  ITA and IQHA.  Those will both be discussed.
Ted Hoffman:  Do you have do you know who will be chairing.
Paul J Schneider:  HBPA selected 2 people, not Ken nor Tim.  They may not have been asked yet.  Other organizations.  This will be a panel discussion.  Who will act as moderator, I don’t know.
Ted Hoffman:  If other groups want to visit with you are you open
Mia Murphy:  People know I’m fairly easy to, although Vaughn called and phone number 855-2200.
Paul J Schneider:  Does this meet with your approval Vaughn.
Vaughn Fisher:  Yes to both questions.  I represent a multitude quite frankly, that’s by design.  Not going to tell you until I’ve talked, I could see this meeting accomplish our objectives.  I don’t want to stand in the way of progress.  Most of my clients are probably convinced this is a way towards the end.
Mia Murphy:  Regardless, we’ll hold the meeting.  We already sent a letter.  We’d be happy to answer your stuff.
Ted Hoffman:  And you thought nothing was going to happen.
Mike Bosen:  I said Idaho HBPA would be all over this and they are.
Ted Hoffman:  This sounds promising.  I perceive that it is important, what I hear you saying you want to accomplish, all viewpoints, but feel fairly heard.  That’s a tall order to get that done.  I also have the impression that you are looking for a decision to come out of that representing the horsemen.  Sounds very positive.
Paul J Schneider:  Get some synchronicity.
Mia Murphy:  That would be the common goal.  We can put aside a lot of things.  If not, I can’t fix that, nobody can.  Doug get the word out to ITA.  Earl talk with Clayton.  Have Maryann give them the formal, all the particulars.
Mike Bosen:  Vaughn, being represented by whatever horsemen’s group.  This is a great opportunity.
Vaughn Fisher:  I have a lot of contemporaries situated to find a voice.
Mike Bosen:  Appropriate Jacki would it be, we want to let everybody know.  Cody Hyde is contact for Eastern Idaho, Mia get Jacki’s e-mail list, so that everyone knows about this meeting.
Mia Murphy:  Post a notice on website.  Kind of like you announcing when your next meeting is.
Mike Bosen:  Short handed in commission office.  Haven’t figured out how to post to website yet, we’ll do our very best.  We don’t have full staff anymore.  
Ted Hoffmann:  Wish them all a great deal of success.
Paul J Schneider:  This is a positive thing.
Mike Bosen:  Saturday, August 7th at 8:00 am.  We’d like to be all over this.  Could we have a commission meeting the following week and have a report so we know where we’re going.
Mia Murphy:  Want to say yes, I don’t have my calendar with me.  
Eric Spector:  The point of today’s meeting was to get an update on a vote as to who the horsemen’s group is.  Murphy is about to set up the meeting.  In the interim there’s been no progress.  Is that the way to look at this?
Paul J Schneider:  My understanding they had 2 weeks to get something done.
Ted Hoffman:  Asked them to meet and try to work this out and select a horsemen’s group.
Paul J Schneider:  Have something to happen in weeks.  Eric is right on that.  They are going past the 2 weeks.  They are moving forward.
Mike Bosen:  Motion Wednesday is day that works best.
Jacki Libengood:  Malad and Burley license applications to review, they start the 7th.  Do it over the phone or what?
Mike Bosen:  Yes.  Need telephone conference next week, two weeks.
Jacki Libengood:  2 weeks.
Mike Bosen:  Probably Monday or Tuesday or Wednesday of that week
Paul J Schneider:  Earlier in the day right.
Ted Hoffman:  Tuesday not available, Monday I would be.
Mike Bosen:  Anticipate materials ready for Monday.
Paul J Schneider:  Wednesday early in the day.
Mike Bosen:  Motion meet on Wednesday August 4th, telephonically 
Paul J Schneider:  10:30 or 11:00am
Mike Bosen:  10:30 am.  We’ll know back from Mia regarding your ability to come with a report the following week.
Mia Murphy:  I’ll call you today.
Mike Bosen:  Following meeting will be to discuss report from Mia.  The objective of this meeting is that we would come with a horsemen’s contract that ITA and IQHA and IHBPA are all in agreement on.  Ready to present that to Idaho Entertainment.
Vaughn Fisher:  I’m unsure.  Opportunity for various people to speak.  This would be desirable.  Murphy mentioned that a negotiating group would be put together.  I’ve not seen any of the details.
Doug Michelson:  Who signs the contract when they’re all done?  HBPA?
Mike Bosen:  This would be a contract that all the breed groups and HBPA are in agreement on.
Eric Spector:  So we’re setting on the sideline waiting, full and fair vote of all horsemen to represent.  You’re sponsoring HBPA to draft a contract once again.  Regardless of what was voted on last meeting.
Ted Hoffman:  I don’t know what’s coming out of this meeting.  Mia hopes to come out with a contract that all horsemen’s groups can agree on.  If that happens, that is in keeping with what we asked.
Doug Michelson:  He is concerned that they will come to an agreement but then it would go right back to the HBPA Board and there would be nothing done.  Back to square one.
Mike Bosen: Motion to adjourn.  Motion carried.
